PATIENT PARTICIPATION GROUP MEETING

TUESDAY 1ST JULY 2014
Present:
Mr GS


Mrs IB


Mr TF


Mrs JA


Mrs PK 



Mrs JH


Mr ID


Mrs DB


Ms JH


Mrs PH


Mrs ML


Mr FJ


Claire Roberts (Assistant Director of Strategy & Collaboration at WBCCG)


Viv Smith (Locality Executive Support Officer at WBCCG)


Mrs JP (Chair)


Lorna Prescott (Minutes)
Apologies:
Mr AA


Mr PB


Mrs MW
Mr JH
Mrs AM
Mrs PD
1. Agree Minutes of Last Meeting

Mrs JP asked all present to agree the minutes of the last meeting.  All present agreed they were a true account of the meeting.

Action Points From Last Meeting

Action Point:
Tracey to supply new leaflets/posters to the surgery.  (Completed).  




Displayed
Action Point:
Any PPG members interested in assisting Mr TF to let Lorna know.  
(Following the meeting Tracey contacted Lorna to confirm she’d found a volunteer to help Mr TF set up the walk.  The walks will now take place on Mondays 10.30pm starting 12th May 2014 (excluding bank holidays), meeting outside the main entrance. They will start with a 12-week block and if the number of walkers increase the walks will continue and hopefully additional volunteers will be found to help keep it going.
Mr TF stated that these are attended by 3-4 patients weekly and encouraged the PPG members to promote this to other patients to increase numbers.

Action Point:
Lorna to speak to the GPs about Pride in Practice and the possibility of 
including sexual orientation question in the new patient questionnaire.  (On agenda at upcoming practice meeting)

NB: This was an item on the agenda at the Practice Meeting on 15.7.14.  The partners feel that at present with the ever increasing NHS workload the practice cannot undertake the additional work/training required for Pride in Practice.  The partners also felt that inclusion of sexual orientation on the ‘new patient medical’ form was not appropriate.  
Action Point:
Lorna to add presentation by Mr TF on next PPG meeting.  




(Completed)

Action Point:
Lorna to ask Matthew Cooper of any future Diabetes meetings.  




(Completed) – Lorna asked Matthew to email the 2 PPG members 




interested directly of future diabetes meetings.

Action Point:
Lorna to put Arthritis Care poster.  (Completed)

Action Point:
Lorna to add presentation by Mrs PK on next PPG meeting.  (Completed)
2. Patient Engagement
The group welcomed Viv Smith, Locality Executive Support Officer at WBCCG and Claire Roberts, Assistant Director of Strategy & Collaboration at WBCCG to today’s meeting to give a presentation on patient engagement.

Claire stated that Wigan Borough Clinical Commissioning Group (WBCCG) is a local NHS organization that buys/commissions services for the 320,000 people who live in the borough.  They work with GPs on healthcare needs and what patients want.  They want local patients/people to influence what WBCCG are doing by engaging and providing feedback on services etc.
Claire said there many ways that patient can be involved:

· Patient Forum Meeting: Members from PPGs in the borough, along with members of the local Healthwatch recently celebrated the 1st anniversary of this group.  It is hoped that a representative from each PPG in the borough attends each meeting.  If anyone is interested in attending please contact Viv Smith (Locality Executive Support Officer Wigan Central) on 01942 482019 or via email at vivienne.smith@wiganboroughccg.nhs.uk.  Alternatively, let Lorna know who will pass on details to Viv.  Meetings are held every other month, the next meeting being on Thursday 14th August 2014 at Leigh Sports Village (venue is alternated between Wigan Investment Centre and Leigh)

· Locality Patient Participation Group: involves Wigan Central and Wigan North Localities Combined.  The next meeting is next Wednesday, 9th July 5.00pm – 7.00pm and is held in the upstairs meeting room at Boston House. They have recently decided to hold the meeting in a workshop style and discuss one item, last month it was Primary Care/GP access in line with what had been discussed at the CCG Locality meetings. These are also run by Viv Smith so again anyone interested can contact her, they are very informal meetings and usually prompt a good natured debate.
· Specific Groups/Forums:  Claire said that there were numerous specific groups/forums that patients are invited to get involved with ie. Diabetes, Medicines Management, COPD etc.  Viv said that she had a list and she will provide this to Lorna for distributing to  members.

A discussion ensued around antibiotics prescribing and Claire said that this an area the Medicines Management Team are keen to work with PPG members on.  They are keen to reduce the prescribing of antibiotics as overuse can cause resistance etc  

A number of the PPG members’ highlighted issues they or other patients had experienced ie. appointments times, patient transport issues, clinic locations etc and Claire stated that there is now a central point where patient feedback, good or bad, on services can be input by the practice.  This can assist to highlight trends/patterns and help bring about change.  Lorna said that she would be discussing this later with the group.  Claire and Viv encouraged all present to provide feedback for this.
Claire said that they are trying to promote engagement by attending local fates, schools, colleges, church groups etc.

Healthier Together/Save our Services
Claire said that many members will be aware of the threat of closure to many hospitals and have seen recent local press coverage asking local people to ‘save our service’.  Claire said that consultation begins next week regarding this and both Claire and Viv will be attending the event.  Claire said that consistency needs to be reached to ensure quality of service is equal across the patch as this currently isn’t the case.  In addition, economically it is not financially viable to retain the number of hospitals we currently have.  
Claire said that it is much more economical and more convenient in many instances for patients to be seen in the community rather than hospital setting.  Claire added that there is a National Tariff which hospitals use to ‘bill’ primary care for services patients undertake at hospital.  Claire said that statistics show that 40% of follow-up appointments are not clinically needed.  Mr ID said that in the past he’d had a follow-up via telephone which was very good rather than having to go to see a clinician.  A number of other PPG members agreed they had and it was much better than the time and cost involved in having to get to the hospital.  Claire said that this was good to know and she would feedback this information.
Action Point:
PPG members interested in finding out more about the work NHS WBCCG 



is doing to complete the postcard and pass to Lorna. (Completed)
Action Point:
Viv Smith to email Lorna details of Patient & Public Involvement 

Opportunities list that individuals can join to participate in future development/service improvements etc in areas of interest.  (Completed)
Action Point:
Lorna to add PP Groups/Forums as agenda for discussion at next PPG 



Meeting for the group to discuss.  (Completed)
3. Patient Ambassadorship
Mr TF informed all present that he had recently attended a 2-day course on Patient Ambassadorship run by Aqua, a community interest group. Mr TF said the role is to assist patients with long-term conditions and offer guidance, direct, listen, speak on their behalf, educate, challenge etc.  Mr TF then went through the basic skill and learning skills covered in the course and produced posters for easy reference on the wall for the group.
Mr TF said that patients are very much encouraged to participate in shared decision making and to embrace self-management of their conditions.  Patients are encouraged to consider before a consultation writing down questions they want/need to ask, challenge the pros and cons of treatments/medications etc and to assess how they get local support that’s helpful to them.

Mr TF said he will be able to become a volunteer Patient Ambassador in hospital once he has undertaken CRB clearance, a blood test and obtained 2 references. 

Mr TF was thanked by the group on providing such a well informed presentation.

4. Arthritis Care
Mrs PK stated that she is an active member of Arthritis Care UK; a charity set up that offers confidential chat, support and information for individuals, encouraging them to learn more about managing their arthritis.

Mrs PK stated that around 10 million people have arthritis in the UK with over 200 different types of arthritis, the most common being osteo-arthritis which affects 8½ million people.  Arthritis is not just a disease of older people – it can affect people of all ages, including children.  It’s possible your GP may be able to diagnose you right away, however, in some instances referral to a rheumatologist or orthopaedic surgeon is necessary.  A diagnosis will be made on the basis of your symptoms, a physical examination and medical tests.  With this in mind it’s important, when visiting the GP, to:

· Be ready to give a full description of any pain, stiffness or other problems.

· You will be working together with your GP to manage your condition so don’t be afraid to ask questions.  Make a list before the appointment so that you don’t forget anything or take a family member/friend with you.

Numerous checks/tests can be carried out in the diagnosis process including:

· Checks for any bony swellings and creaking joints, as well as looking out for any restricted movement, joint tenderness or instability
· Blood tests to determine the type of arthritis you may have

· X-rays 
Mrs PK said that it’s not clear what causes arthritis and there’s no cure at present.  However, there are lots individuals can do to manage their condition and lead full and active lives.  There’s a booklet entitled ‘Living with Rheumatoid Arthritis’ that can be downloaded from Arthritis Care UK website for further information.  In addition, Arthritis Care UK run courses on awareness, dealing with pain management etc.  Arthritis Care UK can be contact details are below:
· Arthritis Care Helpline is 0808 800 4050 (manned 10am-4pm weekdays)

· helplines@arthritiscare.org.uk

Mrs PK was also thanked by the group on providing a well informed presentation

5. Feedback from Other Meetings
No additional feedback was provided.
6. Any Other Business
Practice Staff Update
Lorna informed everyone that our Practice Nurse, Ruth Winnard, leaves the practice on Friday 4th July 2014 to take up a research post at WWL Trust and Dr Sinha’s, our part-time salaried GP, leaves at the end of this month.
We have 3 new members of staff; Practice Nurse Heather O’Connor joined us mid-May 2014 and is currently undergoing training having come from a hospital setting and will be working full-time Mondays-Fridays.  In addition, we have another new Practice Nurse, Louise Kenyon, who joined us today and is an experienced practice nurse, and she’ll be working Mondays-Tuesdays with the addition of Wednesdays from September 2014.  Lastly, we have a new full-time salaried GP, Dr Priyan Gunawardena, who will be working Mondays, Tuesdays, Thursdays and Fridays from 4th August 2014.
Patient Feedback

Lorna said that, as briefly discussed earlier in the meeting, all practice’s now have access to a system whereby they can log feedback from patients/staff about services; this can be good or bad.  Lorna said that this is anonymised when added to the system and then collated and can be used to improve services ie. see which services are performing well, highlight common faults in the system and bring about change.  However, this only works if patients provide feedback.

Lorna said that a number of issues have been discussed today that would be ideal for inclusion on this system and asked those PPG members who raised them to write them down and drop them off at the surgery/or email the details to her so that she had the correct information to input onto the system.  This was agreed by the members.

Lorna asked members to bear this in mind for the future and provide feedback to her and make this an ongoing process.

Action Point:
PPG members with relevant information to pass Lorna the information to 




add to the system.

WBCCG GP Practice Access Technology

Lorna said that practices had received a request to put forward any suggestions that they have for GP Practice Access Technology and also seek the opinions of their PPG members.  There is no guarantee that these will be funded but it is hoped that some may be rolled-out to practices in the future.
Lorna said the following suggestions were raised by the WBCCG:

· Automated Telephone System (press 1 for calls, 2 to order scripts, 3 to make apt)
· Patient Check-in/Call System (Screens giving health information/calling patients to rooms etc)
· Online Mobile Phone Booking App

· Text Reminder/Cancellation

· Video Consultation Technology

· Other….

Lorna asked the PPG members for their opinion on the above and if they had any additional suggestions which they feel would improve patient access.  A discussion ensued around each area and it was concluded that all would be beneficial in their own way.  Lorna will feed this back to Matthew Cooper at WBCCG.  Lorna asked the group if they had any suggestions of their own to add, none were put forward.
Action Point:
Lorna to feedback PPG opinions to Matthew Cooper.  (Completed).
PPG Member Notification

Lorna informed all present that Ms CP and Mr TW had informed her they could not longer participate in the group 
Lorna stated that they would be more than welcome to re-join in the future.
Drinking Facilities

Mr GS asked if there was a possibility of a water fountain or vending machine in the waiting area.  Lorna said that unfortunately due to costs it wouldn’t be possible for the practice to fund this.
Date/Time of our Next Practice PPG Meeting

It was agreed our next meeting will take place as follows: 

Date:

Tuesday 16th September 2014
Time:

7.00pm start with 9.00pm finish
Venue:
Whitley Methodist Church 

(93 Spencer Road, Wigan, WN1 2QR) 

Mrs JA will ensure the doors are open for early arrivals.  Drinks will be available.  

Can members please let Lorna know either via phone on 01942 614306 or email LPrescott@gp-P92010.nhs.uk if you are not able to attend.
